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I , 

THIS WEEK 
A Newsletter for faculty, administration and staff of Coastal Carolina College 

VOL. 2, NO 13 USC-COASTAL CAROLINA COLLEGE APRIL 21, 1980 

FACULTY REQUIRED TO ATTEND 
25th ANNNERSARY CELEBRATION: 

Classes To Be Cancelled At l la.m. 

Classes will be cancelled from 11 a.m. - 1 p.m. on Thursday, 
April 24th, so faculty members and students can participate 
in the Coastal's 25th Anniversary celebration. Faculty attend­
ance at the conYOcation ceremony is expected and students 
should be encouraged to hear the address by keynote speaker 
Sen. Mark Hatfield (A-Oregon). Although a structured march 
order is not planned, faculty members will be in full academic 
regalia. Faculty without regalia will please sit in the audience. 
Faculty members should assemble in the Williams-Brice Building 
by 10:45 a.m. They will marc,h to the ceremonies in front of 
the Administration Building at 11 a.m. 

FACULTY SENATE 

Please have all items of business to be placed on the Faculty 
Senate Agenda for the May 1st meeting sent to Dr. Subhash 
Saxena in the Administration Building no later than noon, 
April 23rd. 

REPUBLICAN DEBATE 
ON CAMPUS WEDNESDAY 

Coastal Carolina College Republicans will be sponsoring a 
forum type debate between John Napier and Ed Young, Re­
publican contenders for the Sixth District Congressional Seat. 
The forum will be held Wednesday, Apri I 23, 1980, at 12 :00 
in the Overflow Dining Area of the College Center Building. 
The forum is open to the public and there will be an oppor­
tunity for questions from the audience. 

ART EXHIBIT OPENING 
ON FRIDAY 

Faculty, staff and students are invited to the opening recep­
tion for the graduating senior art students' exhibit on Friday, 
April 25th, from 12-1 p.m. Refreshments will be served. The 
exhibit will be on display from April 25th through May 10th 
in both the student center gallery and the lobby of the Fine 
Arts Building. 

COMMUNITY CONTACTS 

Dr. Bruno Gujer spoke on the Development of Myrtle Beach 
to the Horry County Coundil of Architects on Tuesday ,April 15. 
He will also speak to the North Myrtle Beach Rotary Club on 
Tuesday, Aprill 22. He will speak on Foreign Students and Seth 
Vahmy from Israel will accompany him to the meeting. 

Col. William J. Baxley, Jr. spoke on Coastal Carolina College 
to the Civitan Club of Myrtle Beach on Tuesday, April 15. 

Dr. Joseph Pinson will speak on Tuesday, April 22, to the Myrtle 
Beach Garden Club on the Venus Fly Trap. He will Riso speak 

on Wednesday, April 23, to the South Ca,oiina State Garden 
Clubs at the Myrtle Beach Hilton. His topic will be the Wild 
Flowers of the South Carolina Low Country. 

CREDIT UNION NOW CHARGING 
15% INTEREST 

The USC Federal Credit Union is now charging 15% interest 
on loans. This change will affect all personal loan applications 
processed by the credit union since April 7, 1980. Interest is 
computed on the unpaid balance at the rate of 1.25% per month. 

LIBRARY USE POLICY 
NOW IN EFFECT 

Persons who are residents of South Carolina may apply for bor­
rowers' cards which enable them to have up to two books 
checked out at any given time. Children under the age of 
fourteen are required to have a parent sign the application for a 
borrower's car~ and must be accompanied by an adult (eighteen 
and over) each time they visit the library. 

Students are best served on an individual basis, because of fac­
tors relating to the staff size and physical facilities. Efforts 
will be made to accommodate classes or groups in accordance 
with the following guidelines: 

(1) Arrangements should be made at least a week in advance by 
contacting either the library director or the librarian in charge of 
public services. 

(2) The group will consist of no more than fifteen ( 15) studenu. 

(3) The group will be accompanied by a teacher or other re­
sponsible adult. 

(4) The visit will be scheduled to take place between the hours 
of 8:30 a.m. and 10:00 a.m. or 1 :00 p.m. and 4:00 p.m. 

(5) Unacceptable group conduct during a visit will be considered 
a basis for denying permission for subsequent visits. 



BULLETIN 

CHANCELLOR URGES FACULTY PARTICIPATION IN 
25th ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION 

Chancellor Singleton encourages all faculty and staff members to attend the Twenty-Fifth Anniver­
sary Convocation to be held at 11 :00 a.m. on Thursday, April 24, on the portico of the Administra­
tion Building. If you have regalia on hand, please join those of the faculty who will be in an 
informal processional. If regalia is not available, please sit with others in the audience. Please make 
every effort to attend. We need a big crowd to honor the founders and Senator Hatfield. 

Classes will be cancelled from 11 :00 a.m.-12:30 p.m. Students are encouraged to participate in 
afternoon activities when not attending class. 

ALUMNI PARTICIPATION IN FOUNDERS' DAY 

Information on Founders' Day has been publicized by the Alumni Association through the usual 
media of press and radio urging alumni, student body and the public to attend. 

A dune buggy, equipped with PA system is scheduled to tour the campus area on Thursday morning, 
April 24th, advertising the faculty-alumni softball game to begin as soon as practicable following 
conclusion of the lunch. 

President of the Alumni Association, Steve Lee, and the college coordinator of alumni affairs will 
be in attendance in the audience for the formal convocation and as guests at the luncheon. 

A hot dog and beer refreshment stand will be set up in the vicinity of the ball field. 

In addition, a bluegrass band near the ball park will add a touch of culture. 

Plans for additional athletic events to be arranged by Student Development (volley ball) are not yet 
final. 

Alumni Association President Steve Lee and Alumni Affairs Officer John O'Doughtry will be inter­
viewed on WLAT's "Conway Today'' program at I p.m. Tuesday. 
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